Evergreen Garden Club General Meeting April 12, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 9:30am by First Vice President, Hannah Hayes at the Evergreen Fire Training Center located at 1802 Bergen Parkway, Evergreen. Board members present were Hannah Hayes, Vice President; Kim Gustafson, 2nd Vice President; and Helen McLeman, Treasurer. 30 members were present

Vice President's Report

Hannah acknowledged all April birthdays. She also recommended the movie "Kiss the Ground" currently available on Netflix. We discussed 'share your garden' and she encouraged everyone to open their gardens to our group once plants and flowers start blooming. Well wishes were sent out to our Secretary, Janet Gluskoter. Janet will be undergoing emergency foot surgery this week. Please keep her in your thoughts and prayers.

Treasurer Report

Income was \$478 and expenses \$122. Several donations were made in honor of Louise Mounsey (our founder). Helen has asked anyone needing reimbursement for public garden expense or hospitality expense to please send the receipts directly to her via email or text message for a prompt response. Mail through our post office is a very slow and unreliable process.

2nd Vice President Report

We are currently at 62 paid members. We recently added 6 new members, and Kim acknowledged and welcomed all the new members who were at the meeting. Technology Officer Report no report

Committee Reports

Welcome Committee Cindy Gibson needs one more person to help her at the welcome desk. Easy and fun job. Please volunteer!

2022 Garden Tour Coordinator

Louise Heern - Still need docents for the day or our event. Clip board went around to get more volunteers. Beth Riser from Evergreen Gallery is still going to host a reception before the garden tour on July 9th. We can sell garden tour tickets at this event. Julie Ann has graciously taken on the advertising for the tour. We are participating in the Rodeo Parade and need volunteers. Sundance has agreed to lend us plants for the back of the pickup truck, donated by Jan Parks. Plant sale during the garden tour will be held at the entrance of Judy Black's property and managed by Jared's Nursery.

Hospitality

Annell thanked everyone who provided treats for today's meeting and asked for volunteers for next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00am

Guest Speaker

Dr. Theodore Ning, Colorado State Beekeepers Association VP and Co-founder of the Evergreen Bee Buddies discussed his serious and challenging hobby of Bee keeping.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Theobald (for Secretary, Janet Gluskoter)